
As we begin a new school year, we are slowly but
steadily re-gaining foothold, all signs point to

another incredible and productive school year. At
the very outset, we wish to congratulate the

commendable academic achievements of our
students last year.

With the turn of the calendar, the commitment to
take the school to greater heights is more firmly
established. New energies, new blood pumped

into the system brings a fresh thought and a
paradigm shift is being envisaged. Undoubtedly,
this would require hard work, perseverance and
a firm belief in the adage ‘Yes, We Can’, but we
are committed and with a firm resolve, would

surge forth to accomplish the vision of our
school.
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April '2023

Every moment is a fresh beginning.-T S Eliot



Bal Bhawan School has always
prioritised continued learning

and development of its students,
and,  making everyday learning a
happy and enriching experience

for them.
In our concerted efforts towards
this objective,  we are pleased to
announce that the Principal Mrs

Humaira Arif and the Vice-
Principal, Ms Anubha Mishra,

have been selected from among
many stakeholders across India ,

to attend the Exclusive '
Shadowing& Learning  Program'
at Helsinki Finland which focuses

on visit and learning about
innovative teaching styles and
curriculum, at the renowned

schools in Helsinki.  As we all are
aware, Finland is known

worldwide for its revolutionary
Education System. 






 Learning And Teaching Together

Upskilling  Organization







During this training,

Mrs Arif shall be
learning significant

pedagogical practices
applicable for the senior
school and,  Ms Mishra
shall be learning about
the teaching practices
being implemented at

the  Primary level of the
Finnish schools. 





We look forward to utilising this valuable training

experience for providing more productive learning
experiences  to your children that will make them

self- reliant, emotionally strong individuals with a
global perspective.

We would also like to share that Post-covid , the
Principal and the Vice-Principal of the school had

been selected to represent the school and  attend the 
 EduTech Asia Conference at Singapore. This

learning helped us to build a supportive learning
environment for your children and work effectively

on their overall well being and development .
Bal Bhawan School shall always strive towards

providing sustained learning to your children and
helping them develop to their fullest potential. 

Looking forward to meaningful learning & growth
together! 

Bal Bhawan School





The 2nd MP State Ranking Tennis Tournament was
organized by Golden International School  in Indore.

 Aaradhya Mishra of class 7th M participated in this
tournament and won two consecutive matches in the
under 12 category and qualified for the quarter-final

match.

Tennis Tournament 

Achievements 





Meritorious Students Felicitated




Around 25 meritorious
students of  Class 10th & 12th

(Academic Session 2021-22) of 
 Bal Bhawan School  were

felicitated for their academic
performance in an event 

 organised by Madhya Pradesh
Urdu Academy of Culture

Department . The students
who received 90 percent or

more marks in their
examinations were awarded

on this occasion. 
The first prize given in this
award ceremony was of Rs

2,000, second prize was of 1,500
and the third prize was of  Rs.
1,000 along with certificates.

Success comes to those
who deserve it








Around 20 students of Bal
Bhawan School participated  in

various competitions like
Sketching, Painting, Coloring,

Finger & Thumb painting ,
Collage Making, Handwriting

& Tattoo Making  competitions  
conducted by Rangotsav

Celebrations (A Trustworthy
Organization for Conducting
Art Competition at National

Level  and won many awards.
The winners of the competition

in various categories are as
follows:

Everything you can imagine is real



RANGOTSAV CELEBRATIONS: Festival of Colours

 ( The Art of Expressing Life through Colours)






Congratulations to all our

budding artists






1. Rishabh Malvia  of 7K  won
3rd prize in the ' Sketching

Competition .'



 2.Mahi Taran, Marea Khan, S
Shreya Ray, Fiza Khan, and
Arnav Saxena received the
'Spectacular Performance

Award'.



3. 10 Students received'
Emerging Youth Artist award '

and  4 students received
Consolation awards.





What a beautiful sight it was
to see our  wonder champs of
Grade 1 and 2  beaming with
joy, dressed in all yellow, on

the last day of their class
before the summer break.The  

class became interactive as
everyone played games and

did activities where they
confidently spoke about and
illustrated their favourite all

things yellow,- like -  
 vegetable, summer drink,

animal and toy.

The Yellow Cheer

The celebration brought
out the creative side of our

multitalented kids and
prepared them to shine

bright and cheerful
through the rhythm of

songs and dance held .The
merry party ended with

warm wishes for a month
long vacation.

Inter-School
Activities 







It was a memorable feeling and a

thrilling experience for
Grade1,2&3 students of Bal

Bhawan School. It was a day of
feelings of joy and excitement in
children as well as teachers. The

classrooms were beautifully done
to welcome the children. It was
wonderful to see them walking
into classrooms , searching for

their classmates ,with big smiles
on their faces . The day started
with  a 'Circle Time - a friendly

introduction between the students
and their teachers , they explored
the school to get acquainted with

the surroundings followed by
engaging  activity games. 




My fabulous first day at school



All these preliminary activities
gave children the initial time to

settle down in the new
environment.   

The students and the  teachers
chalked out  the class rules

together , and then,  were far
more excited to do their

signatures !! There were songs
and stories too .The day

concluded with a take away
activity to cherish the memory

of their first day at school.










NCC CADETS of BAL BHAWAN SCHOOL attended Fauji Mela
organized by Bhopal Army Headquarters wherein children were

given a chance to visit and learn about defence services.The
purpose  of the Mela was to acquaint the students and the general

public about armed forces. It was a wonderful and enriching
experience for children. They had a great time, gained a lot of

information and enjoyed the displays put up in the exhibition. It
was a great learning opportunity  for NCC Cadets to be a part of

such a great event.

EXPERIENCE  What it feels like to be the best 
Become a Soldier



 Fauji Mela



On 25th April'23 , Westwind
Kindergarten along with

Grade 1 celebrated 'World
Penguin Day'. 

The students from 'Art and
Craft Cultural Club'

enthusiastically particpated
in the drawing and colouring

of penguins. 
Their confidence was a notch

higher when they saw and
learn about these short

flightless birds. 
  



World Penguin Day



On 18th March '23 , a number game
was  conducted for Grade 1

students of Bal Bhawan school.
The game was designed to

enhance the students' numeracy
skills and to reinforce their

understanding of basic
mathematical concepts. Their eye-

hand coordination and gross
motor skills were developed when
they made use of rings and balls.

Magic Number 



The students showed great

enthusiasm and excitement
during the game and  they
actively participated in the

activity too! 
 It provided a valuable learning

experience that will help them to
build a solid foundation for their

future mathematical studies.



Our Sense organs are an integral part of our lives and it is the
only way that enables us to perceive the environment.

A sensory booth activity was organized for our little wonders
of Grade 1, at the premises of Bal Bhawan School. 

To understand these organs and the senses that  they
provide, students explored different booths that gave them
the thrill of hearing , smelling ,tasting , feeling and looking
different objects. The activity amazed the kids as well as left

a great impact on their young minds.

Our Sensory Booths





The  students completely got
involved in this fun learning
activity and brainstormed to

guess and  give many examples
of countable and uncountable

nouns. 
It was a simple yet entertaining

activity for our little learners.

My Mystery Bag!



The wonder kids of Grade 2
participated in a fun filled activity
which was especially designed to

teach nouns and also  how to
identify and categorise the
countable and uncountable

nouns.





Bal Bhawan School and Westwind Kindergarten organized a series
of Orientation Programme for the parents of Nursery to Grade 3 to
discuss about the  curriculum, developmental strategies, teaching

and learning methodologies and techniques. The main focus of this
orientation was to help the parents to implement learning processes

at home as well, ensuring the student doesn't lose continuity in
learning. The parents were  encouraged to collaborate and work in

partnership as it would help in holistic development of a child. They
were delighted to know about the benefits of being involved in the

growth and progress of their child.

Parents Orientation
Programme 





Parent's Orientation Programme

for the upcoming session-2023
was organised in Bal Bhawan

School for Grade 4-8 .
Our parents were informed and

updated about the new
innovations in our teaching -
learning methodology. They

were briefed about the rules and
regulations, curriculum,

discipline in school,
infrastructure enhancement and

few tips on good parenting. 
It was a sincere effort to

collaborate with the parents for a
successful year.

Behind every child who believes in himself is a
parent who believed first








 Career Counselling and
Guidance Programme



A Career Counselling and Guidance session by Mr. Niraj from 

 SILIC was held  at Bal Bhawan School.The session was
conducted for the meritorious  students of fine arts  which

included an in-depth orientation into the various career options
in the field of fine arts and designing.It was followed by an

aptitude test and a one on one session.
A counseling session of the students along with their parents was

also conducted on this occasion.
It turned out to be a very successful day.

Opportunities don't happen, we create them....



We look forward to conduct such sessions  in the future too.





Karnavati University - UID(Unitedworld Institute of Design) invited
Mrs. Zeenat Siddiqui , PGT Fine Arts of Bal  Bhawan School to be the

part of Art Teachers' Meet held on 16th April 2023, Sunday at Marriott
Hotel, Bhopal .

The Art Meet was held on the FDP topics mentioned below:
Principles of Artful Teaching.

Developing students as Artists.
Addressing the Diverse Needs of Students

The University also felicitated Mrs. Zeenat Siddiqui for her 
 Extraordinary Contribution in the field of Education on this occasion. 



Congratulations to Mrs. Zeenat Siddiqui for great achievement and

exceptional contribution in the field of Art...

Felicitation and Accolades



As the final days for this term draw to a close,
we would like to appreciate the efforts made by
so very many of our students, staff and parents

of the Bal Bhawan community during the
course of this year. The extraordinary

commitment made by all our staff, academic
and support staff alike, means that we can

continue to succeed and flourish as a learning
community.

Finally, we  wish all our students and their
families all the very best for the summer

holidays and look forward to welcoming you
all back, relaxed and refreshed for what

promises to be an enjoyable and productive
year.



Best wishes

Wrap Up


